VILLAGE CENTER CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION
MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS
AUGUST 1, 2014


Josh Quentzel


Lamar Jackson

Greg Harscher



Ethan Mueller


Michael Kraatz



Gordon and Angela Reeves, Toad Property Management, Inc. 

Josh called the meeting to order and confirmed a quorum was present.  

The August 2, 2013 Minutes were unanimously approved.

After a short discussion the following appointments were unanimously approved:  



President

Josh Quentzel



Vice President

Michael Kraatz



Secretary / Treasurer
Lamar Jackson

It was agreed a dues increase was necessary and after discussion Josh made a motion to increase dues by $50 per month, per residential unit and $310 per month, per commercial unit to begin on October 1, 2014.  Greg seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved.  It was agreed $16,800 of the increase would be added to the reserve account and the balance applied to the operating budget.  Angela agreed to write to owners advising them of the October 1, 2014 dues increase.
After a short discussion it was agreed the wood on the handrails, decks and the cedar trim would be stained with Canyon Brown in the future as the darker stain would cover up salt and water marks.  
Gordon had prepared a 10 year plan prior to the meeting.  After a short discussion it was unanimously agreed to adopt the 10 year plan and distribute it to all owners after it had been updated to reflect the dues increase.
Josh said the green baseboard around the outside of both the Axtel and Emmons Building was in disrepair and he said they had discussed replacing that with a composite material in Canyon Brown.  It was also suggested the hand rails be replaced with a composite material in the future.   Ethan suggested putting metal approximately 3 feet high around the base of the buildings instead of the composite material.  Gordon agreed to obtain pricing and report to the Board.  Gordon cautioned the metal would not hold up well with the salt usage and suggested a combination of composite material and metal.
Josh suggested cutting windows into the exterior walls of the staircase to open the staircases up and allow more light as well as being an attractive design feature.  After discussion it was unanimously agreed a window would be cut and trimmed in one location on the CBMR level of Axtel as a trial.  
Josh said he talked to CBMR about placing a timber portal or something similar at the pathway between the Axtel and Whetstone buildings as it would tie in the two buildings.   Josh explained it would be a CBMR expense and suggested the association share in the cost.  Michael suggested Gordon work on the design of the timber structure to incorporate it into the exterior design for Whetstone.  Michael said this would be in the CBMR budget process for 2015.  Ethan said a gate needed to be placed at the ramp to reduce the amount of traffic going up the ramp by the Children’s Adventure Center in the Whetstone Building.  Angela said as a result of the Adventure Center moving into the Whetstone Building it had been necessary for Toad to patrol the parking lot in July.  It was agreed cost sharing for the future parking lot patrol should be considered by Village Center, Whetstone and CBMR.
Ethan suggested a large sign at the corner of the Axtel parking lot by the flower beds and Gordon proposed extending the flower beds around the corner and incorporating the sign in the design.  Gordon suggested building the flower beds this year and planting in 2015 and Ethan proposed a few trees behind the sign to soften the area.  Ethan said he would support Whetstone sharing the cost and Angela agreed to contact the second Whetstone board member to get their support.  It was agreed Angela would email the Board a current financial report and a decision would be made on when the work could commence.  
Greg said the retaining wall at Emmons had shifted and Gordon said the damage occurred from a leaking CBMR irrigation pipe.  Gordon agreed to check the retaining wall in the spring and advise the Board of the necessary repairs.  
Angela said the Axtel parking lot agreement with the Whetstone Building had expired. It was agreed this should be reviewed by an attorney and a new agreement prepared.
Gordon said Elevation Hotel had made no contribution to snow removal and Ethan volunteered to set up a meeting in the early Fall with the Elevation Hotel, CBMR, the Town and Village Center to discuss snow removal and other issues.

Gordon agreed to contact Timberline Mechanical and obtain pricing for replacing water heaters and installing pans and drains at each water heater.  A final decision would be made after the pricing and options were obtained.  However, it was generally felt there should be an association rule requiring owners to replace water heaters after a certain number of years.  Penalties and fines would result if owner’s did not replace an old water heater.
Gordon said the Fire Department had requested the Clinic extend the fire suppression system into the receiving room which was an enclosed addition added by the Clinic.  Gordon explained the Clinic wanted the association to pay for the work.  After discussion it was unanimously agreed the expense was a Clinic expense and not an association expense.

As there were no additional items to discuss the meeting adjourned at 12:30 p.m.
__________________________________
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Lamar Jackson
Village Center Condominium Association
